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Off-Peak Daytime Closures 
of Lanes & Ramps on the 

Westbound 91 Freeway between  
State College & Brookhurst

WHAT: Off-peak daytime closures of lanes and ramps on the westbound 91 
Freeway will occur from State College Boulevard to Brookhurst Road. 
WHEN: Beginning as early as Monday, January 25 thru March 2016. Off-peak 
weekday lane closures are anticipated to occur, weather permitting, between  
9 a.m. – 3 p.m. Similarly, weekend closures anticipated to take place between  
7 a.m. – 2 p.m. 

WHY: The closures are necessary to safely and efficiently perform final paving 
operations and complete the freeway improvement project by March 2016. 
Paving operations must also take place during the day due to temperature 
constraints and anticipated rainfall. 
OPEN LANES AND DETOURS: Lane closures will occur in the westbound #3 and 
auxiliary lanes. During these closures, the westbound carpool lane, as well as 
the #1 and the #2 lanes, will be open to all motorists. Signage will be in place to 
alert motorists of ongoing paving work, carpool lane access and possible delays. 
During the daytime closure of on- and off-ramps, safe and efficient detours will be 
in place to guide motorists to neighboring ramps. No two consecutive ramps will 
be closed at once.
Disclaimer: These dates and times may change due to unforeseen operational factors or inclement weather.

STAY INFORMED: A schedule of up-to-date closures, hours of operation and 
detours will be provided as possible on the project’s online detour map, the 
project website, and through the project email alerts. Please use these online 
resources to stay informed about the paving operations, or contact an outreach 
representative for more information.

Project Overview
The SR-91 Westbound Lane Widening Project is now over 90% complete and 
on schedule to complete construction by early 2016. To learn more about the 
benefits, go to www.octa.net/91fwy.

Stay Connected
Andrea Hammann
Associate Community 
Relations Specialist

(714) 560-5573

Get Alerts:
www.octa.net/91alerts

Call Helpline:
(800) 724-0353

Twitter
@91fwy
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